
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE TECHNICAL MEETING PRIOR TO EUROPEAN CHAMPIONSHIPS. 

Some federations taking part in European championships do not attend the technical meeting prior to the championship. 

This is causing problems for the organizer to finalize the participating lists of lifters and referees and other preparations, 

which need to be completed during or after the technical meeting. 

For this reason, EPF has established Bylaws 105.6, which reads: 

“All participating nations in European championships should be represented at the Technical Meeting. If a 

representative of a participating nation is not present at the Technical Meeting prior to the European Championship or 

has not informed the EPF Championship Secretary about his/her absence by confirming the participation of his/her 

federation’s nominated lifters (by e-mail or phone) a fine of 250 Euro will be imposed to the concerned national 

federation.” 

If by any reason a representative from your federation cannot take part in the technical meeting, send an e-mail to the 

Championship Secretary  Bjorn Astad or if urgent, you may phone him. 

Important is, that by the technical meeting the Championship Secretary is informed about your absence and any 

changes in the nomination list. 

Please keep this in mind to help with the organizing and to avoid the fine of €250. 

 

Arnulf  Wahlstrom 

   President EPF 

 


